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Need a mid
Wednesdays at 6:30PM.  The services, launched in October, had been on Saturday evenings but after   
feedback from the congregation, organizers have moved it to a new night.  The first Wednesday evening    
service is scheduled for January 18th.
This service features contemporary worship music and uplifting songs that will have you on your feet as we 
go through the liturgical year.
This service is an important part of our outreach to bring new members into the Trinity family and also 
provide an alternative worship time for our members.
Below are some of the ways that you can support the service and TLC.
 

 

            Heartfelt Potluck Breakfast 
                            Saturday Feb 11 at 9:00 A.M. 
     ALL ARE WELCOME,  MEMBERS AND FRIENDS 
 

Along with the potluck there will be a short program of    
music and a simple craft project so please bring an old or   
unused calendar. Suggested for the potluck are: breakfast   
casseroles, pastries, fruit, etc.  Please sign up so we will 
know how many to plan for.  Sign up sheets will be in the 
fellowship hall.  Any questions or you missed signing up, 
please contact Sharlene Hattan or Diane Klipfel.  

Would you like a mid week service to attend?             We have one!                                                        
          Join us Wednesdays at  6:30PM    
 

This service features contemporary worship music and uplifting songs that will have you on 
your feet as we go through the liturgical year. 
Below are some of the ways that you can support the   
service and TLC. 
1) Help spread the word about the service to your 

friends. 
2)  Include the new service in your prayers. 

Come out and see what it is all about! 



 

Trinity Lutheran Church 
320 SE Fir Villa Rd. 

Dallas, OR, 97338  

 (503) 623-2233 

Love God 

Love Others 

Serve Others 

 

                                                        The Difference 
 
   It is essential to distinguish between hoping and wishing. They are most certainly not the same thing. 
And we fool ourselves if we think so. 
 
   Wishing is something that we are all prone to do. It projects what we want or what we think we want (or 
need) into the future. Just because we wish for something good or holy we may think it qualifies as hope. 
It does not. Wishing extends our egos into the future; hope desires what God is going to do -- and we 
don't know that yet.  
 
   Wishing grows out of our egos; and hope grows out of our faith. And faith is not a feeling. Faith grows 
out of an act of assent, a trusting, an openness, and often does not feel like much at all. Faith has to do 
with what God is  doing, not with what we are feeling.  
 
   Wishing grows out of our egos; hoping grows out of our faith. Hope is oriented toward what God is do-
ing;    wishing is oriented toward what we are doing. Wishing has to do with what I want in things or peo-
ple or God; hope has to do with what God wants in me and the world and people beyond me.  

 

   Wishing is our will projected into the future, and hope is God's will coming out of the future. Picture it 
in you mind: wishing is a line that comes out of me, with an arrow pointing to someplace in the future. 
Hoping is a line that comes out of God from the future, with an arrow pointed toward me.  
 
   Hope means being surprised, because we don't know what is best for us or how our lives are going to be         
completed. To cultivate hope is to suppress wishing--to refuse to fantasize about what we want, but live in           
anticipation of what God is going to do next. It's a humble and healthy way to serve and to be served.  
 
                       "...alert for whatever God will do next. In alert expectancy such as  

                       this, we're never left feeling shortchanged. Quite the contrary-- we  

                       can't round up enough containers to hold everything God generously 

                       pours into our lives through the Holy Spirit." 

                                                                              Romans 5: 4B-5 

                                                                                         The Message 
                

            Pastor Al Berg   

page  2 



 

page  3 

  

 

 

Did you know?  Heart disease is the leading cause of death for men and women 
in the United States. Every year, 1 in 4 deaths are caused by heart disease.  
The good news? Heart disease can often be prevented when people make 
healthy choices and manage their health conditions. Communities, health      
professionals, and families can work together to create opportunities for people 
to make healthier choices.  
Make a difference in your community: Spread the word about strategies for    
preventing heart disease and encourage people to live heart healthy lives.  
How can American Heart Month make a difference?  
We can use this month to raise awareness about heart disease and how people 
can prevent it — both at home and in the community.  
Here are just a few ideas:  
 
 Encourage families to make small changes, like using spices to season their 

food instead of salt.  

 Motivate teachers and administrators to make physical activity a part of the 
school. This can help students start good habits early.  

 Ask doctors and nurses to be leaders in their communities by speaking out 
about ways to prevent heart disease.  

 City of New York, October 3, 1789.    
 
Whereas it is the duty of all Nations to acknowledge the providence of Almighty God,                          
to obey his will, to be grateful for his benefits, and humbly to implore                                                                          
his protection and favor, and Whereas both Houses of Congress                                                                     
have by their joint Committee requested me “to recommend                                                                              
to the People of the United States a day of                                                                                                                 
public thanks-giving and prayer to be observed by                                                                                                   
acknowledging with grateful hearts the many signal                                                                                                  
favors of Almighty God,  especially by affording them                                                                                                         
an opportunity peaceably to establish a form of government                                                                                            
for their safety and happiness.” 



 

Love God, Love Others                       Serve God, Serve Others 

 

Prayer tree ministry 

There are times in our lives when we need special 

prayers for a friend, neighbor or loved one.  The prayer 

tree quickly sends prayer requests via phone calls or 

email.  If you want prayers or would like to be a part of 

this important ministry, please contact Michaele Pelzer 

503.831.0993 or by email at  

                  jimmichaele@yahoo.com. 

Please continue to hold these people  

                               in your prayers: 

Cancer: Beth, Steve Cameron, Rich Slope, 

Mary Nell-Hamilton, Beverly Solomon-

Koussis. 

Illness: Bernie Shodin, Mathew Thomas 11, 

Thelma Coates, Fred Thompson ,Richard 

Garrison, Alex Koussis, Jeri Joule. 

Recovering: Beth Garrison, Jim Thompson, 

Chuck Pierce, Marsha Muller, Sharon 

Engelien, Kacy Bliss, Kirk Mathews. 
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 There are 
still spaces   
available for      
signing up to 
provide flowers 
for the altar  
area for        
worship Sunday 
morning.   

 Look for the signup chart in the hallway 
going to the kitchen.  Flowers can be a 
potted plant, your own arrangement, or 
from a florist.  People often sign up to 
celebrate an event or to remember or 
honor someone.  Please consider signing 
up for this ministry of flowers.  It lends  
brightness and color to our services. 

Choir If you have yet to give choir a try, 

please consider doing so.  Ollie Bergh is doing 
a great job as the director.  He brings             
enthusiasm and excitement to the group and 
has a real joy for music, people, and working for 
the Lord.   Weekly rehearsal includes warm up 
and preparing music for Sunday worship.  Music 
will be prepared for Easter, so please come and 
share in this wonderful choir opportunity.  

Choir practice times:  

Sunday 9:00 a.m. - Room 1 

Thursday 6:15 p.m. - Sanctuary 

 

                      Those interested in making 

Prayer Shawls  

The Prayer Shawl Ministry is looking for more 
people to knit and/or crochet prayer shawls.  
These shawls are made with loving care and  
prayer and given to those who might be having a 
difficult time.  These times can include grieving, 
sickness, physical and emotional challenges, or 
anytime that life burdens people.   

Here’s how you can be involved!   

In the church narthex/fellowship area, on 

the prayer shawl table:  

 1)  Pick up directions, knit or crochet. 

 2)  Take a grouping of yarn & a prayer.   

                 (yarn is provided.) 

 3)  Knit/Crochet the shawl. 

 4)  Pray while making the shawl. 

 5)  Return to the church office or prayer  

                shawl table. 

If you have questions there are many people who can 
help, or if you know someone who could use a prayer 
shawl, please contact one of the following:  Darlene 
Peters, Grethe Koenig, Sandy Pierce, Janet Beck. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCIuDgujKx8gCFUrIYwodHx0I1A&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cliparthut.com%2Fcrochet-prayer-shawl-clipart.html&psig=AFQjCNFNybyRWTUlLGEMWsNcm8gdARSLIg&ust=14451052388122


 

 

 

 

Transition Team    Call Team    Start-Up team 

                                                           

                              Transitioning toward Our New Pastor 

Heather Anderson 

Stephanie Barth 

John Beck 

Sherry Carroll 

Pete Christensen 

Matt Davies– Chair 

Carolyn Nestingen 

Natalie Beck– Chair 

Nancy Becker 

Kathie Brostrom 

Carol Christ 

Barbara Flugum 

Heather Anderson 

Cliff Barnhart– Chair 

Tod Brostrom 

Sally Davies 

Brenda Large 

 Financial Update                                         Sally Davies,  Financial and Business Manager                       

Please see the reports handed out at the Congregational meeting of January 29th for the most up to                   

date financial reports.  If you have any questions please feel free to contact me. 

Sally Davies, Financial and Business Manager, sallydallastlc@gmail.com 

 

Pastoral Transition Mission Statement: 

With God’s grace, Trinity prayerfully embarks on this transition, keeping in mind our mission of  

worship, service and community. As a church family we embrace the time of transition as both a gift 

and an opportunity. Trinity’s goal is to honor our past in order to form our future together, while 

keeping the congregation informed, involved and secure in the transition process.  

 

                             UPDATE ON THE TRANSITION 

 

In mid-December, the Call Team was informed that the 
ELCA candidacy portal, to which all vacancies in the 
ELCA are posted, was going down for maintenance until 
the middle of January. While this placed an unexpected 
pause on our process, it was ultimately a good thing, since 
most pastors are not looking for new calls during the    
Advent and Christmas seasons. With the candidacy portal 
now restored, the Call Team is poised to begin reviewing 
applications in mid-February. 

 

We fully anticipate recommending a call to the Council by 
late-spring, early-summer of 2017. We also ask for your 
continual prayers during this time of transition. 

Step 1 Step 2 Step 3 

Submit  the MSP Request        
applications 
from Synod 

Pastoral Profiles 
received and 
reviewed 

Train the Call 
Committee 

Pastoral Profiles 
are being         
gathered 

Stage 2 in-depth 
reviews 

Develop proto-
col and timelines 
for reviewing       
applications 

 Advance            
successful      
profiles to Stage 
3 

Publish timeline 
to congregation 

 Candidates  

notified 

   

   

Done In Progress Summer 2017 
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LutherFest 2017  

 

Sunday, February 26, 2017 - 2:00pm to 4:30pm 

Boulder Falls Center, 605 Mullins Drive, Lebanon, Or 

The 5th annual Luther House beer and cheese pairing 

to benefit our OSU campus ministry is set for Sunday, 

February 26, 2-4:30 pm, at the Boulder Falls Event 

Center in Lebanon. For $50 ($350 for a table of 8), 

you get a six-course,  seated-and-served menu of local 

microbrews and Oregon craft cheeses while hearing 

from representatives of the OSU Brewing Lab and 

Creamery teach us timely tidbits about craft brewing 

and local cheese making. Additionally,   Luther House 

students will share what Lutheran Campus Ministry 

means to them. Prizes and gift baskets will be award-

ed. And the congregation bringing the most guests 

wins the LutherFest      traveling trophy! Tickets must 

be purchased in     advance. They are on sale online at 

 lutherfest.luther-house.org. Only 250 seats are     

available. 

Not to be missed is the emphasis we’ll place on the 

culmination of the Luther House 90th anniversary year 

AND the beginning of the year-long 500th anniversary 

commemorating the posting of Martin Luther’s 95 

Theses. Sponsors include the Grace Lutheran Church 

(Corvallis) Foundation, St. Mark Lutheran Church 

(Salem) Endowment, Faith Lutheran Church (Albany) 

Endowment, Atonement Lutheran Church (Newport) 

Endowment, and Ron and Virginia Mohr (Thrivent 

Financial).  

All ticket sales support Luther House programming 

through 2017. Join us please. Tell your friends. Let’s 

make this the biggest and best LutherFest yet. 

 

         Youth Group Update                       Youth Group Update 

 

              Upcoming Youth Schedule 
 
Feb 12th       Youth Group 11:30am to 1:00pm 
Feb 19th       Youth Group 11:30am to 1:00pm 
Feb 26th       Youth Group 11:30am to 1:00pm 
March 5th     Youth Group 11:30am to 1:00pm 
March 12th   Youth Group 11:30am to 1:00pm 
 
We have been discussing Proverbs and also sub-
jects that are relevant to the youth that they are 
dealing with day to day.  This can be anything 
from their parents, schoolmates and of course 
social media.  Each discussion is supported 
through our Bible readings. 

The Youth Group is 

looking for a few    

people to provide 

lunches for March 

and April.  If you 

would like to support 

our kids there is a 

sign-up sheet on the 

bulletin board in the hallway right next to the kitchen 

door.  There are some suggested food items to make 

it easy for you.  We don’t need a big lunch, just  

teenage sized snacks!!  Thank you for your support 

of the Youth Group.  

 Please bring your 
good, clean, extra, 
coats to Trinity to  
contribute to the 
coat drive in       
support of Union Gospel Mission and    
Simonka Women's House.  Other cold 
weather gear such as socks, hats or gloves 
will also be gladly received.  The collection 
barrels are located in the fellowship hall 
and will be in place until the end of       
February.  Thank you!                              

 

http://lutherfest.luther-house.org/
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The Visitor can be read: 

             Online at www.dallastlc.org 

             Sent to an email address 

             Mailed to your home address 

             Picked up at the kiosk  table 

Are you receiving the Visitor  in a format that 

fits your preference? Changes can be made at 

church office, by phone or email 

dotdallastlc@gmail.com 

 

Attend a Bible study at Trinity  

this week! 

Sunday        9:00 a.m.  Room 6  

Thursday     7:00 p.m.  Room 4 

Friday          9:00 a.m.  Room 4 

The third Wednesday of each month 

WELCA  meets in the library for a    

Bible study at 10:00 a.m   All women 

are welcome!  No biblical           

expertise needed! 

Jesus is Born! 

 

 

 

May our children and our children's 

children to a thousand generations, 

continue to enjoy the benefits       

conferred upon us by a united    

country, and have cause yet to       

rejoice under those glorious            

institutions bequeathed us by    

Washington and his compeers. 

 

--October 4, 1862 Speech at Frederick, 

Maryland 

 

 

 

Celebrate your religious freedom 
on this Presidents Day, given to 
us by our founding fathers and 
those that fought the battles 

that followed . 
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Scripture readings for February 

   
February 5 Isaiah 58:1-9a 

  1 Corinthians 2:1-12 

                        Matthew 5:13-20    

 

February 12  Deuteronomy 30:15-20 

  1 Corinthians 3:1-9 

  Matthew 5:21-37 

 

February 19 Leviticus 19:1-2,9-18 

  1 Corinthians 3:10-11, 16-23 

  Matthew 5:38-48 

 

 

February 26 Exodus 24:12-18 

  2 Peter 1:16-21 

  Matthew 17:1-9 

  From the Crummy               by Tod Brostrom    

 At the risk of losing my seat at the family Thanksgiving meal, I will tell this story! 

 We were headed out to town and Kath said I just don’t feel good, I think I’m getting 

sick.  Don’t tell my mom, she will worry.  I said yeh, she is getting over pneumonia and doesn’t need to 

worry about anything else.   

 Next day I asked her how she was doing and she responded, oh about the same, but remember don’t 

say anything to my mom.  I told her that I felt like I was getting a cold but it wasn't much and I talked to  

Tyler and he had same thing, a “wimpy” cold.  Not really sick but feels like he might be getting sick. 

 Next day talking to Brit she said she felt like she was getting a sore throat or something.  Maybe just 

dry cold weather in AK, but don’t tell mom (Kath) cause she will worry about me and I’m not that sick just 

dry throat.  Hum, this is becoming a lot to remember, who said what! 

 Next morning I get a text msg. from Tyler talking sports, then he added, oh by the way, thanks for 

telling mom I've got a cold.  He added, I didn’t know it, but apparently you can die from this stuff!  

 Haha, you never told me to not tell her.  Tyler said yeh mom even told grandma and she gave me a 

lecture too. 

 Ten minutes later I’m on the phone with Britt for morning call and she asked how I was feeling?  I 

said good and mom is too.  She slept all night.  I think her cold has subsided.  Brit said, “WHAT?” Mom 

never told me she didn’t feel good! 

 Uh, uh, hmm I think I’m in trouble! I’m only 1 out of 4 on secret keeping.  Dang, I feel like I’m at a 

Liars convention and I’m the keynote speaker but nobody will let me talk!  

 

P.S. I never got a cold, tell everybody. 

  

Check out our really cool               
                    updated website! 
 
          go to: dallastlc.org 
 
There are Pastor Al’s sermons to     
listen to if you missed the service, our        
calendar that is current as of the day 
you look at it, and lots of other           
information, all just a few clicks away. 
 
Thank you Julie Oke for lending us 
your art and computer skills! 



 

Page  9 

  

Susan Middleton, Librarian 
 
ATTENTION:  Men, you will want to read this book:  Hero of Hacksaw Ridge      
by Boston Herndon.  It’s the story of Private Desmond T. Doss and his refusal to carry a weapon with him into 
the battlefield of World War II.  He was viewed as a coward by the men of his 77th Infantry Division, however 
Doss was standing by his convictions:  His mission was to heal, not kill.  This is a gripping page-turner and a 
story of integrity and heroism.  Be the first to check it out! 

 

Also, new to the library is the six-book, American Odyssey Series by Gilbert Morris, a retired pastor. 

 

A Time to Be Born is #1 in the historical fiction series and covers the lives of the Stuart family from 1897 – 
1909.  Events occurring during this time were the Spanish American War, Boxer Rebellion, and flight of the 
Wright brothers.  The story centers around the three oldest siblings growing up in the hills of Arkansas.  It’s a 
story of loyalty, survival, and finding faith in loss and love. 

 

A Time to Die is #2 in the series and covers 1910 – 1920. Gavin Stuart leaves the carnival to become an     
aviator in the French Foreign Legion during World War I, while Lylah Stuart is torn when the man she loves 
is pitted against her brother in aerial combat.   

 

A Time to Laugh, #3, covers 1920 – 1930.  One reader wrote “gripping to the last page” while another reader 
enjoyed the historical aspects of Al Capone and gangsters of Chicago being woven into the plot. 

 

A Time to Weep, #4, covers 1930 – 1940.  The author “draws on his memories of growing up in the           
Depression for this vivid portrayal of the hard life and hard-won faith of an ordinary American family living 
through extraordinary times.” 

 

A Time of War, #5, covers 1940 – 1950 and World War II.  The Stuart children have grown children of their 
own by this time.  Faith carries them through conflicts and more.  

 

A Time to Build, #6, covers 1950 – 1960.  One reader said, “ Gilbert's interpretation of the Korean War as 
seen through the experiences of a Marine was both realistic and sobering . . .  .”  

 

Until next time . . . . 

 

Carpe Librum  (Seize the book) 
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February 5    Bob Davies                    Don Isensee            Clayton & Linda VanRiper  

          Lori & Logan VanRiper 

February 12 Jonathan Thompson         Nancy Becker  Tod & Kathie Brostrom  

          Don & Fran Brostrom  

          Susan Middleton & Janet Wheeler 

February 19 Steve Utter           Calista Utter  Diane Klipfel, Cliff & Jill Simmons 

          & family, Dave & Nikki Dippel &  
          family     
      

 February  26 Tod Brostrom          Kathy Grudle  Jan & Alan Treutle 

          Ken & Julie Oke 

  

March Ushers 

March   5  Greg & Sharlene Hattan 

   John Grewe & Eddie Nelson    

March 12  Gregg & Janet Brunner Jim & Michaele Pelzer 

March 19  John & Lydia Shodin Red & Sherry Carroll 

March 26  John Engelien, Stephanie Barth, Pete Christensen, John Beck 

Kiosk 

Feb. 5  Janet Brunner 

Feb. 12 Carol Christ 

Feb. 19 Sally Davies 

Feb. 26 Donelle Flammang  
 

March 5 Alvera Blanchard 

March 12 Julie Oke 

March 19 John Beck 

March 26 Janet Brunner 
 

April    2  Carol Christ 

April    9  Sally Davies 

April  16   Donelle Flammang 

April  23 Alvera Blanchard 

April  30 Julie Oke 

Communion     

Ministry 

Alvera Blanchard 
Donna Wetter 

Jim & Michaele Pelzer 
 

Nursery care attendant 
Feb. 5  Emily West 

Feb. 12 Michelle Sekafetz 

Feb. 19 Anna Hammond 

Feb. 26 Emily West  

March 5 Michelle Sekafetz 

March 12 Anna Hammond 

March 19 Michelle Sekafetz 

March 26 Anna Hammond 

Date                 Lay Assistant                   Lector             Greeters/Ushers 

February Sunday Helpers - 2017 



 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

The Profile Retreat  

SilSilent Auction 
opens. 

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1 

 8:00 Master      

Garden Class  

9:30 Staff meet 

12:30 Kid’s Art 

6:30   Evening        

Worship        

6:30    Al-Anon 

7:00    AA 

    

2 

9:00  Community 

           Partners 

1:00   Piano lessons 

1:00   Rug hooking 

4:00  Worship pract 

 

6:15  Choir rehearsal 

5:30  Creat worship 

7:00  Bible Study 

             

  

3 

9:00 Bible study 

4 

7:00 Free Clinic 

5 
9:00 Choir  Practice 

9:00 Adult education 

        Hour 
  
10:00 Worship 

11:30 Youth Meeting 

 

 

            

 

 

 

6 

Church office 

 is closed. 

 

9:30 a.m.  Quilters 

 

2 p.m. Bell Choir 

 

 

7 

9:00 Library team 

6:30 Boy Scouts 

6:30 Titus 3/rm4 

 

 

 

 

8 

8:00 Master Garden 

Class  

9:30 Staff meet 

12:30 Kid’s Art 

6:30   Evening 

Worship 

6:30    Al-Anon 

7:00    AA 

 

    

9 

9:00  Community 

           Partners 

1:00   Piano lessons 

1:00   Rug hooking 

4:00  Worship pract 

6:15  Choir rehearsal 

5:30   Creat worship 

7:00   Bible Study 

             

 

   

10 

9:00 Bible study 

 

 

 

11 

9:00 Heartfelt     

Breakfast by WELCA 

12 
9:00 Choir  Practice 

9:00 Adult education 

        Hour 
  
10:00 Worship 

11:30 Youth Meeting 

 
     
 
 
 
 

13 

Church office 

 is closed. 
 

2 p.m. Bell Choir 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

14 

9:00 Library team 

6:30 Boy Scouts 

 

 

        

 

15 

8:00 Master Garden 

Class  

9:30    Staff meet 

10:00 WELCA 

12:30  Kid’s Art 

6:30    Al-Anon 

7:00    AA 

6:30    Evening  

           Worship 

7:00    Council 

16 

8:00 Polk Co 
9:00  Community 
           Partners 
1:00  Piano lessons 
1:00  Rug hooking 
4:00  Worship pract 
5:30  Creat worship 
          Practice 
6:30  Financial        
          Peace 

6:15  Choir rehearsal 

7:00   Bible study 

  

17 

9:00   Bible study 

11:30 Blood Drive 

7:30 Taiko Drums 

 

 

 

18 

 

19 

9:00 Choir Practice 

9:00  Adult education 

         Hour 

10:00 Worship  

11:30 Youth Meeting 

            

 

 

 

22 

 

Church office 

 is closed. 

 

2 p.m. Bell Choir 

 

 

21 

9:00 Library team 

6:30 Boy Scouts 

 

22 

8:00 Master Garden 

Class  

9:30 Staff meet 

12:30 Kid’s Art 

6:30   Al-Anon 

7:00   AA   

6:30    Evening          

           Worship  

 

23 

8:00  Polk Co 
9:00  Community 
          Partners 
1:00   Piano lessons 
1:00   Rug hooking 
4:00  Worship pract 
5:30  Creat worship 
          Practice 

6:15  Choir rehearsal 

6:30   Financial        
          Peace 

7:00   Bible study 

  

24 

9:00 Bible study 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

25 

7:00 Free Clinic 

26 
9:00  Choir Practice 
9:00  Adult 
          education 

          Hour 

11:30 Youth Meeting 

 

27 

 Church office 

 is closed. 

 

2 p.m. Bell Choir 

 

 

 

 

 

28 

9:00 Library team        

6:30 Boy Scouts 

1 

8:00 Master Garden 

Class 

9:30  Staff meet 

12:30 Kid’s Art 

6:30   Al-Anon 

7:00   AA  

 6:30   Evening    

           Worship    

2 

9:00 Community  

1:00 Piano Lessons 

1:00 Rug hookers 

4:00 Worship Pract. 

5:30 Creat worship 

6:00 Bunko! 

6:15 Choir Practice 

6:30 Financial        
         Peace 

7:00 Bible Study 

 

3 

9:00 Bible Study 

 

 

4 
7:00 Free Clinic 

Please contact the church office to receive the Visitor by email or  

to be removed from the mailing list. 
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If you have quality, clean clothes you would like to 

donate they can be dropped 

operational hours or call and they can be 

picked up.  

 
 

 
Trinity Lutheran Church                          320 SE Fir Villa                          Dallas, OR 97338 
    

Address Service Requested 

2017 

  
 
 
 
              
 
Contact us—  Office Hours Tues-Friday 9 am-4 pm     Phone 503 623-2233  Pastor Al cell 360-731-3554 

Website     www.dallastlc.org 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

              
              
              
              
              
              

 Looking ahead! 

 Ash Wednesday Worship - March 1  

6:30 p.m. 
 

More to come! 
  

 

   

Wednesdays in Lent March 8 - April 5 
 

6:00 p.m. - Soup Suppers 

** A sign-up to help provide soup and/or bread will be in the          

fellowship/entryway area beginning February 19.  Please check it 

out. 
 

6:30 p.m. Lenten worship  
 

********************* 


